


2. Assurances   Construction activities will be in accordance with The 
Control of Pollution Act 1974 in consideration of   and dust pollution  
that will be experienced by properties lower down on Chapel Hill. 

Significant and lengthy ground works will be required to reduce current 
height of plot to ground level. The ground works by the Applicant for the 
recent works on Application 3/2019/0753 were often undertaken before 
7am both during the week , at the weekend and on Bank Holidays, with the 
bulk of the works being carried out in the very dry spring and summer of 
2020. The noise,   and dust levels caused by these works at 
times was horrendous. We were not able to keep windows open, dry 
washing outside or enjoy our gardens at the weekend for months on end. I 
would seek assurances that these works are done in the wetter months or if 
it has to be in the drier months then appropriate ground dampening dust 
control measures are put in place this time by the Applicant. I would also 
request that works are only permitted during Monday to Friday 8am to 
6pm, Saturdays 8am to 1pm and that noisy work is prohibited on Sundays 
and bank holidays in line with The Control of Pollution Act 1974. 
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Disclaimer 
Tops for resident satisfaction   79% of residents are satisfied with 
Ribble Valley as a place to live (Perception Survey 2018) 

This transmission is intended for the named addressee(s) only and may contain 
sensitive, protectively marked, or restricted material, and should be handled 
accordingly. Unless you are the named addressee (or authorised to receive it for the 
addressee) you may not copy, use, or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received 
this transmission in error, notify the sender immediately. All GCSX traffic may be 
subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. This e- 
mail is issued subject to Ribble Valley Borough Council  e-mail disclaimer which you 
are taken to have read and accepted. 

Although the Council security checks incoming and outgoing emails (including file 
attachments) it cannot guarantee that the content of an email communication or any 
file attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted or amended as it passes over 
the internet. The onus is on the recipient to check the communication is virus-free. 
The Council accepts no responsibility for any damage caused by receiving emails 
from our email systems and/or hosted domains. 
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